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I took a little break in putting together my newsletters so that I could concentrate my efforts in acquiring this job.  Well, I did impress someone, because it finally happened. I cannot possibly thank all of those that took the time to support my endeavor, including the president of the San Diego Flower and Plant Association, Denise Godfrey, who happened to attend the seminars given by the applicants for this position.  





Many have asked, ‘Are you sure you want this job?’  It is obviously a complicated and diverse job to do, but I like challenges, and since I already have two years under my belt as interim advisor, I have a running start.  Needless to say, there is a never-ending litany of problems to deal with, and I seem to be embroiled in most of them.





This is a job in transition, which means that I am still trying to finalize trials that I have in progress at UC Riverside.  The benefit of a judicious transition is that most of the work that I was conducting at UCR is directly applicable to growers in San Diego County and much of the work is being conducted at grower operations in San Diego County.





In the mean time, here at the UCCE San Marcos Office, I hope to keep you up to date on new educational programs that I or other farm advisors will offer that may pertain to the industry.  In addition, I intend to keep you up to date on the latest news with respect to the seemly endless invasion of exotic pests and diseases.





I’ve already found that your industry provides a generous amount of supplies, support, and facilities, and I have already worked well with some of your industry leaders, representatives of San Diego Counties’ Ag Weights and Measures, and the CDFA.  Therefore, I look forward to working with you on solutions to the issues that have a great impact on the ornamental industry, and they are many.





I intend on answering virtually any question you have with the aide of the other farm advisors and UC Campus faculty and staff.  If there is a simple solution to your question, I will answer it by phone, but if the solution is more complex, I will most likely come out and visit and investigate the problem.  I just want you to know that I am here, and that I am available.





If you would like to contact me, my information is above.  Please feel free to email me at any time at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jabethke@ucdavis.edu" ��jabethke@ucdavis.edu� or still at my UCR email address � HYPERLINK "mailto:bethke@ucr.edu" ��bethke@ucr.edu� . I will still have it for a while.  I look forward to hearing from you all.
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UCCE San Diego County, Floriculture Farm Advisor





We’re on the Web! 


See us at:


www.cesandiego.ucdavis.edu/





 334 Via Vera Cruz, Suite 152


San Diego, CA.  92078





Phone:	


760-752-4715





E-Mail:	


bethke@ucr.edu




















Continuing Education Seminars








Update on a few Invasive pests








Phytophthora ramorum in Nurseries: A workshop for retail, wholesale, and production nurseries.  This program is presented by the San Diego County Ag Commissioners office, California Oak mortality Task Force, CDFA, USDA, CANGC, APHIS, and UCCE.  The program will be conducted at the Farm Bureau in Escondido on November 13th, from 12:00 to 4:30PM.


CALIFORNIA NURSERY CONFERENCE 2007 (Formerly the Horticulture Research and Education Conference, HREC), Presented by UCCE, CANGC, CAPCA, and Flower and Plant. October 24, 2007 — Doubletree Hotel 222 North Vineyard Avenue, Ontario, CA 91764 




















The Diaprepes root weevil, Diaprepes abbreviatus (L.), quarantine areas have increased ever so slightly in the last couple of months.  That’s not unexpected since it is only the first year after the initial eradication effort took hold.  The CDFA has done an admirable job of treating infested areas and staying on top of new finds.  


Our research in the area has increased and there are a great number of trials in progress, some in the lab and some in the quarantine areas.  This is our chance to gather as much as we can about this bug in southern California before it is completely eradicated or driven nearly to extinction.  Many of us believe that this bug will return, and with the information we are gathering, we will have a plan in place that will deal with it.


This bug is not and will not be the only ‘Q’ rated pest that we will have to eradicate in San Diego County.  Nor will it be the only one that returns after having been eradicated.


I must mention that Janet Kister from Sunlet Nursery deserves a lot of credit for keeping this issue moving forward and keeping the state regulators on top of the protocols etc.  She has done a great job of pushing us all forward, and believe me, we all need a push once in a while on this issue.  It’s a complicated, difficult, and tedious issue.


A full year of work is nearly complete on the eradication of the bamboo mealybug found at a small facility in Vista.  Some of these bugs can be very difficult to deal with, but I think we are making great progress.  Some times there is such a great desire to see immediate results, but that will not happen with this bug and others like the Magnolia white scale and root mealybugs.  Some times it requires the knowledge of the host plant and pest phenology.  It appears that we may only have one or two windows of time in a year to really attack this pest and eradicate it.  We shall see.  We are having good success with the neonicotinoid insecticides that are systemic.  I am compiling the data and will know more soon.


LBAM





As you know, the light brown apple moth (see side panel) is not here yet, but it’s close.  It is now in LA County, and shipping out of quarantine by nurseries is quite restrictive.  For everything you want to know about this pest and more, see the CDFA web site at the following address:  www.cdfa.ca.gov























Light Brown Apple Moth





See the pest alert at the following web site: 





http://www.cdfa.ca.gov/phpps/pdep/lbam_main.htm
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Phytophthora ramorum in Nurseries: A workshop for retail, wholesale, and production nurseries








Escondido Farm Bureau, November 13, 2007, 12:00-4:30 PM





�











